MINUTES OF THE LOUISIANA SHERIFFS’ EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT INSTITUTE BOARD MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY JULY 16, 2013 AT 8:00 A.M. AT THE LOUISIANA SHERIFFS’ AND WARDENS TRAINING CONFERENCE AND EXHIBITION, 4000 SANDESTIN BOULEVARD SOUTH, SANDESTIN, FLORIDA.

CALL TO ORDER

Vice Chairman Clark called the meeting to order.

ROLL CALL

Vice Chaiman Clark called the roll.

Sheriff Normand-Absent

Sheriff Champagne- Present
Sheriff Prator- Present

Sheriff Wiley- Present

Justice Clark served as Chairman of the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
SHERIFF WILEY MOVED TO ACCEPT THE MINUTES OF THE 2013 MIDWINTER MEETING.  SHERIFF CHAMPAGNE SECONDED THE MOTION.  MOTION PASSED.  A motion was also approved at last meeting to count ethics training for credit towards the required 12 hours per year.
OLD BUSINESS
It was discussed that all 64 sheriffs obtained hours required and received certification for the 2012-2013 year.  There were 59 sheriffs at the annual Mid Winter Conference in Bossier for 2013, which was a record number.  There are 62 registered sheriffs for the annual Summer Conference in July, 2013 which is also a record.  Justice Clark explained that the hard work and dedication of all sheriffs has been recognized by the Legislature by passage of Act 350 in 2012, which created the Sheriffs’ Executive Management Institute and Act 375 for the year 2013 providing for pay raise for those sheriffs who meet the required number of training hours. 
NEW BUSINESS 

Consideration of request for an upcoming Sex Offender Conference which will be October 2-3, 2013 was deferred.  It was suggested that nothing be approved pending discussions with the absent chairman. 
Questions concerning other outside training were discussed.  Mr. Ranatza discussed the possible 8 hours of core training and 4 hours of electives.  The idea of a sub-committee of three members being created to approve electives was discussed.  
No date was set for the next meeting of the Sheriffs’ Executive Management Institute board but the committee indicated a desire for an in-depth discussion of various items, especially training courses.
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